Clam Conservation Committee
This year, after nearly a decade, the Department of Marine Resources' Shellfish Management Program is back to full staff.  Once again, the DMR's area biologists will insure that municipalities with shellfish conservation ordinances manage each town's clam resources as required by State Law, DMR guidelines and the town's municipal ordinance.
Bremen's Clam Conservation Committee consists of five members appointed by the Board of Selectmen.  This year the Selectmen appointed several new members to the Committee.

The first task the Committee set for itself was to revise the Clam Conservation Ordinance.  The revision's goal is to bring Bremen's ordinance in line with recent rulings by the US Department of Labor.  These rulings resulted from a lawsuit brought, in Federal Court, by Waldoboro clamdiggers regarding the work associated with shellfish conservation programs.  
The revised ordinance was posted for public comment on the Clam Conservation Committee's webpage.  The Town's licensed clamdiggers were requested, by mail, for input with regard to the Ordinance revision.  In addition, public hearings were held to allow for comment from all concerned citizens.  The finalized version of the revised Ordinance may be viewed on the Town's website.  For this year's Town Meeting, the Committee hopes the Townspeople will vote to enact the revised Ordinance.  
One consequence of the Department of Labor's ruling is that shoreline cleanup can no longer be included in Bremen's shellfish conservation and management program.  For over a decade, Bremen's diggers cleaned the trash from the Town's shore annually.  Conservation work will now focus on the efforts delineated in the revised Ordinance.  In the future, shore cleanups will be voluntary and not counted as conservation work.   

The Committee encourages anyone interested to come and participate in either conservation efforts or, if there is enough interest, in a voluntary shore cleanup.  It’s a great way to learn about the bounty of Bremen's incredible marine resources.
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